
MEMO 
 

Bus: (250) 549-5738  Interior Health Authority 
Fax:  (250) 549-5713  1440 14th Ave 
Email: paul.champness@interiorhealth.ca   Vernon, BC V1B 2T1 

Quality          Integrity          Respect          Trust 

 
In follow up to our memo of May 8, 2015 we are writing to advise that the provincial Home and 
Community Care policy manual, Section 6.F will be updated addressing chargeable extras, specifically 
basic wheelchairs. Effective January 1, 2016 residents in contracted residential service facilities will be 
provided a basic wheelchair as a benefit if medically required.  This initiative is intended to increase the 
support available to frail seniors and to ensure patient centered care is provided.  
 
The attached information sheets describe basic, modified and specialized wheelchairs as will be defined 
in the policy interpretation guide under development by the Ministry.  

 
Residential Partners should review the attached basic wheelchair description and determine the most 
appropriate method of obtaining wheelchairs to provide to residents. An estimated 40% of referrals 
qualify for a basic wheelchair; however, it is anticipated that many clients will arrive already owning 
their equipment.   
 
Partners are asked to do everything reasonable to meet the demand for basic wheelchairs. If you 
anticipate delays in implementation we ask that you work collaboratively with us to ensure patient 
centered care is maintained.  
 
It is recognized that a delay of up to three months for full implementation may be required by some 
partners. Some additional inventory at IH owned facilities may be available for loan to partner sites 
during the implementation timeline.    
 
Providers will be asked to provide feedback and/or reporting on the success of the implementation.  
Additional information describing reporting requirements will be provided to Partners in January 2016. 
 
We look forward to working with you to ensure that quality services are available to our clients.  If 
you require any additional information on this policy please contact Paul Champness at 250-549-5738 
or at paul.champness@interiorhealth.ca. 

To: Residential Services Contracted Partners 

From: 
Cindy Kozak-Campbell, Interim Executive Director, Residential Services  
Melanie Reinhardt, Director, Contracted Services. 

Date: Wednesday, December 16, 2015 

RE: 
Update to Home and Community Care Policy Manual 
Chargeable Extras (Wheelchairs)  
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